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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 28th February 2025 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has been lovely to welcome the children back after the half term break, as always they have 
come back refreshed and ready to learn, We have an exciting term ahead with lots of exciting 
activities planned. 

Our Year 3 pupils had a fantastic time exploring Kents Cavern. They discovered fascinating 
rock formations, learned about prehistoric cave dwellers, and even experienced the thrill of total 
darkness inside the caves! As always, their behaviour was impeccable! Well done Year 3. 

Today, our Year 5 and 6 students took part in vital Defibrillator Training, led by Jay’s AIM. They 
learned essential lifesaving skills, including how to use a defibrillator in an emergency. A huge 
thank you to Jay’s AIM for this valuable session—our children are now more confident in  
helping others when it matters most. 

This week we welcomed Mrs Down back after her maternity leave, it is lovely to have you back 
with us. We also said a temporary goodbye to Mrs Elworthy who had her first baby today.  
Congratulations! 

Just a reminder that on Thursday 13th March we are welcoming in Kirsty Way who is a double 
European trampoline athlete, she will be spending the whole day in school working with the 
children and talking about her journey. Please bring any sponsorship forms and money in by 
Monday 10th March. All funds raised are split between school and the athlete. We are looking 
forward to an exciting day. (Page 10) 

Thank you to Mrs Bourner from Winkleigh and Mrs Drake from Bow who organised a  
collaborative staff meeting focused on Geography. Staff from Winkleigh, Kings Nympton, 
Hatherleigh and Bow worked together to look at geography books, the curriculum and  
approaches to delivering key skills and knowledge. It was great to be able to spend time  
discussing and sharing expertise across the schools. Teachers looked at strengths in how  
geographical understanding and fieldwork are taught. 

We are thrilled to announce that Winkleigh Parish Council is running a writing competition for 
our students! This is a wonderful opportunity for our young writers to showcase their creativity 
and talent. We encourage all students to participate – please see the attached flyer for details 
(Page 9) 

Have a lovely weekend! 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

A note from the Head 
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MOTHERS DAY CREAM TEA 
FRIDAY 28TH MARCH 2025 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 3RD MARCH 2025 

NEW 

Daily Deadlines 

 Lunch Deadline 8.00am on the same day. 

 All Sorts Deadline 8.30am on the same day. 

 Early Birds Deadline 3.00pm the day before. 

Please continue to email admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk to make any 

amendments for the above. 

Monday 3rd March 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 8.55am 

so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls and  

Year 1 via the side gate near the main reception entrance, everyone else 

from the main playground gate. 

 Year 3 Football Festival Exeter City—Those involved have letters 

 PE kit today: Year 3, Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Craft Club with Mrs Stapley 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Djembe Drum Club with Miss McLean – CANCELLED 

Tuesday 4th March 

 KS1 Girls—Exwick Sport Hub—Those involved have letters 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 4, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fine Art Club with Emmylou 

Wednesday 5th March  PE kit today: Year 1, Year 4 

Thursday 6th March 

 World Book Day - Children to dress up as favourite book character 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 6 

 12.00pm-12.30pm Year 3 & Year 4 Running Club  

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 5 & Year 6 Running Club 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Multi Sports Club Year 1 to Year 6  

Friday 7th March  PE kit today: Year 5 

Emails sent this week: Year 4 Spellings, Owls Rosemoor Educational Visit, Year 1 Exmoor Zoo Educational Visit, Year 3 Spellings, Thursday—

Yr5 and Yr6 Running Club (Spring 2025—Half Term 2), Thursday—Yr3 and Yr4 Running Club (Spring 2025—Half Term 2), Year 1 Phonics—

Spring Term 2, Year 6 Harry Potter PG/12 DVD Permission, Year 6 Home Learning, Cancelled Session—Djembe Drum Club Monday 3rd 

March 2025, School bus—Year 3 Football Festival—Monday 3rd March 2025, Girls football festival at exwick—4th March 2025, Winners 

Beech and Hazel 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 
It has been lovely to welcome the children back after the half term break.  

This week we have thoroughly enjoyed the story 'The Three Billy Goats Gruff'  

From this the children have constructed bridges for the goats to cross, created their own  
terrifying trolls and cut our their own puppets.  

The children have been retelling the story beautifully in their own words.  

Below is a song we have been singing.  

Have a wonderful weekend. The Nursery Team  

Billy Goats Like Grass so Green Song (Sing to the tune of ‘Twinkle, Twinkle, Little 
Star’.) 

Billy goats like grass so green, 

But the troll is very mean, 

So the big goat makes a dash, Pushes troll, who makes a splash! 

Billy goats like grass so green, 

But the troll was very mean! 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

           

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

It has been lovely to welcome everyone back after the half term break.   

This week we have looked at the book ‘Jack and The Beanstalk’ as part of our Drawing club 

sequence. Our new vocabulary has been: disguise, booming, hastily, magnificent, furious, 

ginormous and ascend. It is wonderful to hear the children using the words we learn in  

drawing club as part of their everyday chatter in class, they are developing a wonderfully rich 

vocabulary.   

In maths we have been learning about time and the children have enjoyed listening to a 

range of stories linked to this theme.   

As part of our RE topic we are thinking about new life, growth and change, and the children 

have enjoyed searching for signs of Spring as well as planting beans which we hope won’t 

grow quite as tall as Jack’s beanstalk!   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 2—Mr Slocombe 

Year 2 have had a great first week back. On Monday, we welcomed Holly to our class to  

discuss her role as a nurse. We are beginning our sequence around Significant Nurses of the 

past in History and it was brilliant to be able to find out more about nursing today.  

In Science, we began our unit about plants by planting our own cress seeds in pairs, we look 

forward to watching them grow over the next few weeks.  

Maths saw us learning more about fractions. We have recapped our learning about part-whole 

models, before learning about recognising and finding halves.  

In English, we have been looking at our new text of Stuck! by Oliver Jeffers. This involved  

sequencing the objects from the story before learning more about adverbs and their role in the 

text.  

I am looking forward to seeing what everyone is dressed up as for World Book Day on  

Thursday!  

Have a great weekend!  

Year One have been on a Curious Quest with some bugs this week. We read ‘I Love Bugs’ 
by Emma Dodd. We have been very creative, designing our own bug catchers and writing 
instructions for building a big hotel. We have been working hard on our sentence formation 
and have been re-reading our writing to check it makes sense. 

In Maths, we have been working on numbers to 50. We have been working out the number 
of tens and ones in a two-digit number. We have been looking at how much easier it is to 
count a larger number if the objects are placed in groups of ten.  

In RE we have been learning about Holy Week and The Easter Story. We created our own 
Calvary Hill scenes and thought about the key events in Holy Week. 

Next week we are looking forward to World Book Day on Thursday. We have some fun  
book-based activities to enjoy.  

Year 1— Mrs Keast  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3s had a great week this week. They had an exciting and educational trip to Kent's 
Cavern. They were fascinated by the incredible rock formations and the underground  
caverns they explored during the guided tour. They learned about the geology of the caves, 
including how stalactites and stalagmites are formed over thousands of years. The highlight 
of the day was handling some replica skulls from the caves previous inhabitants and some 
real artefacts that were used by them tens of thousands of years ago. They really showed 
what excellent learners they were and came back with a wealth of new knowledge that they 
built on previous learning. They have begun a new teaching sequence on The Great Fire of 
London, a chronological recount of the fire. They will use this additional research and their 
trip to the caves to write their own chronological report of the cave, from its beginning to its 
present day. 

   

Year 3— Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Manning 

Year 4—Mr Walter 

It has been great to welcome Year 4 back following half term! I hope everyone had an  
enjoyable break.  
 
This week, we have been busy exploring our new teaching sequences. In science, we  
investigated how we hear vibrations linking to our topic of sound. In history, we enjoyed using 
some of the loaned items from Tiverton Museum to link with our 20th century leisure activities 
and in RE we discussed key vocabulary linking Christianity and Easter.  
 
In English, we have created our own independent writes about our selected gemstone  
characters linking with our learning of Blue John. Whereas in maths we have continued to  
convert fractions between improper and mixed number fractions to allow us to show the  
different representations.  
 
Well done to everyone who completed the level 1 Bikeability course on Wednesday! We had 
some great feedback from all! Level 2 for next year is already being arranged.  
 
Next Thursday, is World Book Day! We are looking forward to seeing the amazing creativity of 
the costumes. Additionally, we will be collecting in any Sport for Champions sponsorship forms 
and money. Thank you to all handed in so far.  
 
Have a great weekend!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
A fantastic first week back in Year 5. In English, we have started our new sequence and 

book, ‘Cloud Busting’. We have started to read the book and have been writing our own  

recount poems about what has happened so far in the book. On Thursday, we wrote our own 

Haikus about different seasons and then about a character that we have read about in the 

book so far.  

In Maths, we have been working in random groups and thinking about our reasoning and 

critical thinking. We have looked at different challenges and the children have enjoyed  

working with different people and investigating why something is happening. The children 

have enjoyed the creative way of recording their findings.  

In History, we have started our new sequence on Vikings and have started to build a timeline 

of key events.  

In PE, we have been practicing our bowling in cricket and applying our skills into a game  

situation.  

Have a great weekend Year 5.   

Year 5— Mr Saltearn 

Year 6—Miss McLean 

Year Six have thrown themselves into our new sequences across the curriculum, especially 
our English. The children have been looking forward to starting the Harry Potter sequence 
and have enthusiastically been writing some howler letters. 

In maths we have started the half-term with geometry. We have recapped using a protractor 
and finding missing angles in a right angle, on a straight line and in triangles. 

We have started learning about the Shang Dynasty in history, making links back to the 
Bronze age which they learnt about in year 3. We also spent our first History lesson learning 
about the Shang Dynasty kings and tried to order them as accurately as possible. In science, 
we will be learning about evolution and inheritance and in RE we will be answering the  
question ‘Why do Hindus try to be good?’ 

Thank you for supporting your child to access and complete the home learning that is  
starting this term, it really will support them in the run up to the summer term! 

Have a great weekend!  
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CHILDREN’S WRITING COMPETITION 
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FUNDRAISING 
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AUTUMN/WINTER MENU 
4TH NOVEMBER 2024 - 4TH APRIL 2025 

You can order lunch till 8am on the same day. 

KS1 children are all entitled to free school meals. 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Winkleigh Primary 

School, which entitles your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

• Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

• Income support 

• Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

• Income-related employment and support allowance 

• Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

• Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

